Good Samaritan Episcopal Church

Bishop’s Committee Meeting

1/3/16  11am

Present: The Rev. Irene Tanabe, The Rev. JaR Pasalo, Russell Nishimoto, Milton Napuunoa, Lori Chun, Debbie Nishihira, Georgenette Kam, Connie Kaneshiro, Myrtle Kaneshiro and guest Don Botsai. 

Kahu Irene opened the meeting with a prayer followed by a statement of cherished memory lost over the years. Members shared their story.

Minutes of 12/16/15 were read. Amended was that Lori Chun is the liaison from the Bishop’s Committee to Outreach activities. Nappy moved and Russell seconded to approve as amended. Accepted.

Treasurer’s Report: Connie Kaneshiro

October, 2015; Church Operating Checking Account: reflected an increase of $3,299 from $138,404 to $141,702.Expenses was about $1,350 lower than budgeted.

Preschool Operating Checking Account reflected an increase of $5,191 from $83,296 to $88,487.Income was $1,590 higher than budgeted while expenses were $2400 lower than budgeted.

November 2015: Church Operating Checking Account showed an increase of $325 from $141,702 to $142,027.Income was $90 lower than budgeted and expenses were $1,140 higher than budgeted.


Preschool Operating Checking Account reflected a decrease of $3200 from $88,490 to $85,290.Income was $6,500 lower than budgeted but expenses were $2,170 lower than budgeted.
There was a discussion of the 3 dedicated accounts for Sunday School and Youth. Kahu Irene pointed out that there needs to be one account instead of separate records and that it is highly irregular to have accounts with a request and checks signed by the same person. We will need to confirm with the business methods of the Episcopal Church. 

A special meeting for 1/16/16 at 12 noon was decided to discuss the 2016 proposed budget. 


Debbie moved and Nappy seconded to approve the report. Accepted. 

Vicar’s Report: Kahu Irene Tanabe


Kahu spoke of a recent pastoral concern. With each church season, there will be a different church Sunday bulletin for the season. She encouraged singing more hymns. For the Church‘s telephone, if there is a phone call and it is not picked up, the call is diverted to Epiphany Church.

Curate’s Report: Rev. Pasalo


Jar moved into the vicarage on 12/15/15.He has worked in the yard and has conducted a children’s chapel for the Preschool. His ordination to the priesthood is 1/9/16 at St. Andrew’s Cathedral at 10:30am.Annalise Castro is coordinator for the reception. Desserts are welcomed. 
Outreach: Lori Chun


Lori passed out the Outreach record form to be used by anyone for outreach projects. A letter from Palolo Chinese Home was received thanking Jan Motoshige, coordinator for Christmas decorations there. Jan is also planning a Kupuna Ministry.
Discussion: 

1) Preparations for the annual meeting with all reports by different committees need to be submitted to Roxane Matsumoto no later than 1/23/16. Nominations are in place for new members to Bishop’s Committee and delegates to Diocesan Convention.

2) John Ogai recently donated $1,000 to the church, $300 to the Youth and $700 to Kupuna Ministry. Kahu will speak with John Ogai regarding this donation.

3) Check request procedure: amount up to $500 does not need Bishop’s Committee approval. New signer for checks will be kahu Irene to replace Chris Omuro. 

4) In order to avoid passing through the Preschool area from 6am to 5:30 pm, a discussion on safe access to the vicarage was held. Wardens will look to see if the fence by the rock wall can be moved a little to provide a pathway to the house. 
5) Mission By-laws will be discussed at the next meeting.

6) A liaison from Good Samaritan to Epiphany’s vestry meeting was suggested. This person will have input but no vote. Nappy was asked regarding this proposal.

7) Preschool showed some irregularities in procedures during kahu’s visit. Lori moved and Debbie seconded to have an audit of the Preschool which has Diocesan approval. Accepted.

Next meeting is 2/20/26, 3rd Sat. of the month at 9am.Rev. JaR closed the meeting with a prayer. Meeting ended at 1:30pm.

Respectfully,

Myrtle Kaneshiro, Clerk

